
 



 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  8th OCTOBER 2023 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

 Emergency numbers: 

 Knock:  094-9388100   

 Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

 Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 

*****************************  

John & Janie Fitzmaurice, Derrynacong 

Úna & Paddy Phillips, Main St. 

Michael, Mary & John Grady, Tooreen 

Patrick & Mary Moran, Tooraree 

Patrick, Jarlath & Bernie Moran, Tooraree 

Alacoque Fleming, Ballinrobe 

Gerry Cribben & decd. Tooraree 

Fr. Des Fahey, Lavallyroe 

Thomas & Margaret Lyons & decd. Main St. 

Frances O’Toole, Doocastle 

John Fitzmaurice & decd. Spaddagh 

John Cregg & Aisling Duggan, Ballinlough 
 

    *******************  

   SUNDAY 15th OCTOBER—MONTH’S MIND 
   Ann Caulfield, Hazel Lawns & Kilgarriff, Knock 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 9pm Mondays to Fridays,  

continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2 FM and streamed on the parish webcam:  

https://www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis or on the website: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

The 10am Mass will also be broadcast live on Midwest Radio on Sundays 8th, 15th & 

29th October on 96.1 FM. 
 

THE IRISH CATHOLIC NEWSPAPER:  Copies are available at the back of the church. 

Cost €3, please place the money in the coinbox at the candelabra.  

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 

Sunday: 10.00am.   
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Between 9am & 7pm daily. 
 

BAPTISMS 

First Saturday & third Sunday 

of the month at 11.00am. 

Minimum of four weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006. 

 
 
 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  8th-14th OCTOBER 2023 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

9th-15th Oct. READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Anne Carney, Irene Healy 

Tuesday  Tommy Caulfield Breege Halpin, Margaret Tarpey  

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Margaret Byrne, Mary Sykes 

Friday Willie Broderick Kay Curley, Mary Freeley 

Sat 7.30pm 
 

Alex Eaton Frances Mulhern, Justina Lyons, Paul 
Sykes, Joe Byrne 

Sunday 10am 
 

Paula Donnellan Willie Broderick, Miriam Judge, Aileen 
Burke, Cáit Webb  

Recently Deceased - We remember in our prayers 

John Broderick, Luton, UK & Castlerea—brother of Willie Broderick,  
Brackloon North; 

John (Sonny) Barrett, Threemilehouse, Co. Monaghan & formerly of Upper 
Main St. 

PRIESTS’ AUTUMN COLLECTION: Sincere thanks to those 

who have already returned envelopes for the Priests’ Autumn 

Collection. Your ongoing support and generosity is appreciated. 

Envelopes can be returned at Masses or to the parish office.  

For those wishing to make an online donation to the Priests’  

Account, the IBAN is IE97 AIBK 9374 4421 3423 54.    

BIC: AIBKIE 2D 
 

CELEBRATIONS OF MARRIAGE ANNIVERSARIES:  
Archbishop Francis Duffy will celebrate Mass at Tuam Cathedral 

on Sunday 29th October at 3pm for couples marking significant 

wedding anniversaries. Refreshments afterwards in St. Jarlath’s 

College. If you’re celebrating a special anniversary and wish to 

attend, contact the parish office at 094 9630006. 
 

“JOINING IN THE SYNOD: A weekly update on the  
proceedings in Rome”. This series takes place online and will 
culminate in one in-person gathering at Knock Shrine. Continues 
on Mondays evenings at 8.30pm for the next 4 weeks. No  
booking necessary. Join online at www.knockshrine.ie/watch-live 
 

JOB VACANCIES:  

• The Diocese of Elphin wishes to recruit a Coordinator of 

Youth & Young Adult Ministry. Closing date is Monday 

16th October. For job description and application form, visit 

www.elphindiocese.ie 

• The National Board for Safeguarding Children in the      

Catholic Church in Ireland wishes to appoint a new Chief 

Executive Officer. The successful candidate will be based in 

St. Patrick’s College, Maynooth. Applications should be in 

by 31st October, and for a full job description and further 

information, email admin@safeguarding.ie 
 

ENABLE IRELAND MAYO SERVICES require volunteers to 

work with children with a disability, if you have some free time 

and might like to assist. Volunteers usually work one-to-one with 

a child within their home, but also within their community or at 

the centre in Castlebar. No more than three hours are required per 

week, and training is provided. For more details, contact Fiona at 

087 6808350 or email fscully@enableireland.ie 
 

SILENT RETREAT: The Foyer of Charity will hold a Silent 

Retreat in St. Mary’s Accommodation, Knock from 16th to 22nd 

October. Theme: “If you but knew the gift of God…”.  

Preacher: Fr. Kilian Byrne (Foyer of Charity) with daily Mass, 

Rosary, Eucharistic Adoration, prayer and teachings. For details, 

contact Helen at 086 1678027 or email hellywilliams@gmail.com  
 

CARDIAC REHAB: Have you or someone in your family expe-

rienced a cardiac event? “It’s Cardiac Rehab!” is a podcast series 

developed by the Irish Association of Cardiac Rehabilitation & 

the Irish Heart Foundation to support your recovery. It’s available 

on https://irishheart.ie/services-for-you/its-cardiac-rehab-podcast/ 
 

ANNAGH MAGAZINE 2023: The Annagh Magazine Society 

would like to thank all who have made submissions for this year’s 

edition. There’s still time to send in articles or photos, as the 

deadline is next Friday 13th October. A reminder that reports 

from the many organisations & clubs in the parish would be 

gratefully accepted as soon as possible. The gallery of wedding 

photos is building up, but there’s still room for newly-married 

couples to have their picture included. Items can be emailed to 

info@annaghmag.ie or submitted to committee members:  

Seamus Mulrennan, Edward Mulhern, Nell Rochford, Tommy 

Caulfield, Noreen Ruane Dalton, Paul Waldron, Mike Griffin, 

Gabriel Smith or John Kilduff.  

LAUDETE DEUM: This week, Pope Francis 
published his new Apostolic Exhortation,  
Laudete Deum( Praise God), and calls on us to 
urgently attend to the climate crisis. Laudete 
Deum follows on from the Pope’s ground-
breaking 2015 encyclical letter Laudato Sí, as 
he says “our responses to climate change have 
not been adequate, while the world we live in is 
collapsing and may be nearing the breaking 
point”. Noting recent extreme weather patterns, the Holy Father 
warns of reaching a critical point, due to this global reality of 
irreversible climate change. Pope Francis also outlines the 
“weakness of international politics, and says “the emergence of 
this new global reality of climate change requires a different 
framework for effective international cooperation. We must allow 
the activism of alternative solutions to emerge and be heard”. In 
light of our faith, we are called by Pope Francis to an awareness 
of the “inexhaustible richness” of God’s creation and to an  
appreciation of biodiversity so as to take up our responsibility for 
our Common Home.  
Read the full Apostolic Exhortation on www.vatican.va 
Also, a film called “The Letter: A Message for our Earth” tells 
the story of the Pope’s call to care for our planet. You can watch 
is on https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rps9bs85BII 
 

BALLYHAUNIS DEFIBRILLATOR GROUP: Three local 

ladies, Siobhán Conlon, Alma Gallagher & 

Lisa McConn, are preparing to run the 

Dublin City Marathon on Oct. 29th in aid 

of Ballyhaunis Defibrillator Group. The 

12 defibrillators located in the town & 

surrounding areas are in need of upgrade 

and your support would be appreciated to 

ensure that this life-saving equipment will 

be enhanced with the latest technology. 

Donations to the group can be made at 

www.idonate.ie/crowdfunder/

BallyhaunisDefibGroup 
 

CILL TULLACH ICA wish to thank all who supported their 

recent Coffee Morning in Granlahan Community Centre, which 

raised €830 for Mayo / Roscommon Hospice. 
 

INFORMATION EVENING in AIB Bank, Claremorris next 

Tuesday 10th October at 6pm with a presentation on the services  

available to customers on phone & internet banking, and the AIB 

services available through An Post offices. The local Garda fraud 

prevention officer will also give an update on current scams and 

how to protect yourself from scammers. All welcome. 
 

IRISH NIGHT: Join us for the next Irish Night on Saturday 14th 

October from 8 to 10 pm in the Ballyhaunis Community Hall.  

A great evening of music, song, dance, “ceol agus craic”.  

Refreshments served and all welcome.  
 

FREE WEBSITE: Would your charity/ group like a free  

website? LaunchWish is giving away 60 free websites to  

deserving Irish charitable / non-profit groups. Apply at 

www.launchwish.com/freewebsite 
 

CLAREMORRIS & DISTRICT LIONS CLUB will hold a  

Table Quiz in the Dalton Inn Hotel on Friday 13th Oct. at 8pm to 

raise funds for Claremorris Dance Memory Club, which supports 

people with dementia. All welcome. 
 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER: Items for the newsletter can be 

emailed to ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com by Thursday, for  

inclusion that weekend.  

Offertory  
Collection  

1st Oct. 2023 

€1,050 

Education of  

Students for 

Priesthood 
€1,075 


